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August 2, 2011 

(4:40 P.M.)
Meeting Minutes for Council Members Bill Gulliford, Lori Boyer, Don Redman and Matt Schellenberg meeting of July 29, 2011
Topic:  Reapportionment
Location:  Committee Room A, City Hall, Suite 425 – St. James Building, 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Lori Boyer, Council Member Don Redman, Council Member Matt Schellenberg, Council Member Richard Clark, Council Member Warren Jones (arr. 4:35), Supervisor of Elections Jerry Holland, General Counsel Cindy Laquidara, Jason Gabriel (OGC), Planning Director Bill Killingsworth, Soliman Salem (Planning), Jeff Clements (Chief, Council Research), Scott Wilson (ECA), Audrey Braman (ECA), Debbie Delgado (ECA), Kevin Meirschaert, Danny Becton, Cliff Johnson, Frank Morgan, Ramon Day, Roy Miller, Jan Miller and Stan Johnson

Meeting convened:  3:35 pm.

Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting by welcoming all attendees and stated the purpose for the meeting was to try and gain some consensus on the lay out of the southeast area as it pertains to reapportionment. He then discussed District 13’s lay out as it relates to the beaches, stating it looked good. However, there were some disagreements in the way the rest of District 13, which is located in the southeast area, is laid out. When you look at each district there are core areas. The districts surrounding District 13 have been pushed so far north they break up core communities. He suggested Districts 3 & 4 be adjusted east and west vice north and south. 
Council Member Clark stated the move would split a very dense voter population in one of the district’s core areas. A trading of Queens Harbor was discussed but it was determined there was not enough population in that area to make the numbers work. Council Member Boyer, Council Member Clark and Council Member Redman attempted to adjust the lines of Districts 2, 3, and 4 to alleviate District 13 from extending south of J. Turner Butler Blvd. and west of San Pablo Road.
Mr. Holland and Mr. Becton discussed a proposed district change that numerically according to Mr. Holland was currently unachievable. They also discussed keeping core areas and communities together within districts as well as the principles that guide reapportionment. 

Mr. Holland, Council Member Gulliford and Mr. Becton discussed District 13 and the Baymeadows Road area. Council Member Boyer, Council Member Schellenberg and Mr. Holland discussed the community of Beauclerc as it relates to District 6, its population and its historic identity with Mandarin as well as the community of Bayard.  

Council Member Gulliford recommended that the members meet again on Wednesday, August 3, 2011, at 4 pm, to review the suggested map changes. The members agreed and the meeting was set.
Meeting adjourned: 4:45 pm.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson, 8/2/2011
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